Report of the Water Commissioners
of The
North Raynham Water District
June 25, 2020

To the Citizens of the North Raynham Water District

The Commissioners of the North Raynham Water District respectfully submit the
following report of the operation and financial statement.

Two new services were installed giving the District 1415 active services.
The District pumped a total of 118,491.000 gallons of water during 2019.

The Treasurer’s report shows the District to be in sound financial condition. This has
been confirmed by the independent auditor’s report from Marcum Accountants LLP for
the Fiscal Year 2019.

The System Development and the District’s Money Market Accounts, Certificates of
Deposits and Capital Savings Accounts have yielded a total of $28,757.00 in interest for
Fiscal Year 2019

The Demand Fees for new water installations generated $6,590.00 for the Fiscal Year
2019. The System Development Fees generated $11,655.00 for the Fiscal Year 2019.

District Annual Water Quality Reports
The annual water quality reports will be mailed to each resident by the required
Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) July 1st deadline.




Major Infrastructure Changes

The District has painted and repaired the Wilbur Street Standpipe. This project was
completed on September 15, 2018. Pictures will be posted on the District website @
www.nrwd.org Warranty work on the standpipe will take place in the fall of 2020, and
should take about 2 to 3 weeks to complete.

New Meter Replacement Program

The District is continuing a system wide meter replacement program, installing the new
radio read meters. District employees will be going door to door asking residents to allow
entry to replace the old style meters. There is no charge for this change out. Please call
for an appointment @ 508-824-0520. The District has replaced over 139 meters during
2019 bringing the total number of meters replaced to 1008, which represents 71% of
residential accounts. This increases the accuracy of water readings which helps to reduce
the districts unaccounted for water and lowers the tax rate due to more accurate
consumption billing

Bristol County Retirement System

The District officially became a member of the Bristol County Retirement System on
July 1, 2019,

Website

The district is pleased that the website for the North Raynham Water District
www.nrwd.org. has been a great success. Information regarding rates, water conservation
and other important town links has been accessed, proving the site is very user friendly.
The district has on line payments available just click on: On Line Payment on our
website.

In closing, the Commissioners want to take this opportunity to thank all of you for
making this District a success.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael J. Lalli — Chairman

Robert G. Chase

William D. Lewis

Board of Water Commissioners
North Raynham Water District



